
  

  

Spring is here again – let the excitement build! As we prepare for reopening, our 

unimpeded focus can finally return to what Hilah Ayers Wilderness RV Park is all 

about, spending time together. With that being said, please exercise an appropriate 

amount of caution to protect one another and respect those following previously 

mandated health measures, as unity and tolerance have never been more vital. 

  

Your patience has been appreciated as we continue to address unanticipated 

personnel changes. Still, we are delighted to welcome Rob, and Lee van Dyk to the 

Hilah Ayers family and look forward to them being an integral part of the organization 

as the new live-in managers. Please respect their in-home privacy and direct all 

concerns, inquiries, and requests through the park office for appropriate action. 

  

Unfortunately, a lease fee increase was unavoidable due to rising fuel costs and 

record-high inflation. As a result, a $200 per site premium has been introduced. 

Despite recent pleas, energy consumption continues to soar, so to preserve stagnant 

rates, we implore members and guests to be more mindful and considerate of usage. 

Although air conditioners have the highest amperage draw and should only be run 

when necessary, it is imperative to avoid all other nonessential applications. We are 

proud to offer ultra-competitive pricing, but we need your help to keep it that way. 

  

The payment program of equal one-third installments will be available upon 



 

request for the final time as we enter post-pandemic recovery. However, we strongly 

encourage lump sum remittances to alleviate the administrative strain that the 

collection process can create, as our efforts are better spent on activities and resort 

enhancements than chasing overdue accounts. Lease agreements will be distributed 

shortly via an eSignature service, along with an invoice outlining individual charges. 

Kindly email contracts@hilahayers.com for fulfillment assistance and exhibit 

punctuality as site occupancy is dependent on complete contract execution. 

  

The onsite food trailer will be operational again this season but under new 

management and will feature a delectable assortment of Indo-Canadian cuisine. 

Frank’s Kitchen officially opens on Sunday, May 22nd. Furthermore, campground Wi-

Fi activity has dwindled recently, attributed to greater data and mobile internet plan 

availability. Consequently, the pay-per-use network has been decommissioned by 

the third-party supplier. 

  

Finally, rural labor shortages threaten to impede our ability to complete a playground 

overhaul; therefore, volunteers are wanted to expedite the project. Contingent on 

interest, a community event revolving around the installation of brand-new equipment 

will be coordinated. Refreshments will be served, and games will be played to 

produce an enjoyable participation experience. The music festival graciously seeks 

more member assistance too.  

 

Stay tuned for gate, power, and water restoration updates, but property access and 

service reactivation remain weather and ground frost permitting. Conditions are being 

monitored closely so that the park can reopen as soon as possible. Thank you for 

your ongoing support – lake life awaits! 

 


